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Date of report submission: May 15, 2016 

Name of School/College: Touro College of Pharmacy

Chapter name and region: Delta Nu Chapter, Region 1 Northeast

Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Dr. Keith Veltri – keith.veltri@touro.edu 
and Dr. Mariana Babayeva – mariana.babayeva@touro.edu 

Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Mehwish Mahmood

Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi: February 2, 2016

Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Mehwish Mahmood – mmahmood@student.touro.edu

Vice President: Nicole Kim – npark3@student.touro.edu

Secretary: Waqas Arif – warif@student.touro.edu

Treasurer: Kelly Lam – klam2@student.touro.edu

Historian: Mayer Goldberg – mgoldber2@student.touro.edu

New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Emily Messing – emessing@student.touro.edu
Vice President: Andy Nguyen – anguyen20@student.touro.edu

Secretary: Mi Bui - mbui3@student.touro.edu

Treasurer: Saira Mohammad – smohamma@student.touro.edu

Historian: Amy Lei – alei@student.touro.edu
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program:

Doctorate of Pharmacy Class of 2016 – 21
Doctorate of Pharmacy Class of 2017 – 21
Meetings: 
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	September 28th, 2015
	5
	First official meeting of the 2015-2016 Rho Chi officers to discuss the induction of new faculty into Rho Chi Society for Academic Year 2016 – 2017. Additionally, Rho Chi members reviewed the chapter’s national bylaws and individual officer’s responsibilities. Rho Chi tutoring services and the Adopt-a-Highway community service plans were carefully planned. We examined different fundraising ideas and determined the best dates to conduct clinical pearl sessions for the first year students.
	Discussed with the faculty and the Dean to determine the best time slots for clinical pearls sessions. Introduced students to the Rho Chi society and offer additional information. 

	March 22, 2016
	5
	Officers meeting to discuss the upcoming clinical pearl sessions, the Advances in Generic Pharma and Biosimilar Symposium, and the Rho Chi Installation ceremony. The discussion of a Rho Chi residency panel was considered. The delegate sent to the Rho Chi annual meeting also shared their experience.
	The Advances in Generic Pharma and Biosimilar Symposium will be held on held on March 29th, 2016. 

Installation Ceremony will be held on May 17th of 2016. The Residency panel is being held on March 12, 2016.

	May 10th, 2016
	6
	Officers meeting with newly elected Rho Chi President, Emily Messing. We went over the events and meetings held in the past year in order to prepare her and the new officers in the upcoming year. We discussed ways that the society could improve in providing services to its members and the community, along with enhancing Rho Chi’s presence in both areas. 
	Discussed fundraising ideas for the upcoming year and determined it would be best to fundraise in the beginning of the Fall semester. We will also be continuing the clinical pearl session topics from this year to future students, as there was a positive response this year to those sessions. 

	May 12, 2016
	7
	Officer meeting to plan and confer the implementation of upcoming Rho Chi Installation Ceremony. 
	Historian will be completing the Annual Report. 


Strategic Planning: The Delta Nu Chapter of the Rho Chi society developed several ideas and goals that echoed the ideals of intellectual pursuits in scholarship and research.  Members of Rho Chi conducted clinical pearl sessions to educate the first and second year students on necessary and applicable topics for their impending classes and future rotations. Academic tutoring was offered to the student body with a strong response from the members of Rho Chi to establish them as the academic leaders.  

Activities: The first Rho Chi exposure was within 2 weeks of the first semester as we kicked off our first clinical pearl session conducted by our very own Rho Chi President. The clinical pearl sessions provided students with presentations on the importance of normal laboratory values. There were four clinical pearl sessions in the Fall semester and one in the Spring semester.   

Touro College of Pharmacy offers a unique 2 + 2 program. The first two years of school are academic based and the second two years are strictly rotations. Many students find the exposure to many rotations enlightening, experiencing many different areas of pharmacy. The Delta Nu chapter conducted a Residency Panel to share their experiences on rotations as well as the interview and residency process.

The Adopt-a-Highway program served as one of the chapter’s community service events. Members of the Delta Nu chapter cleaned and energized a long stretch of highway on the Henry Hudson Parkway. The revitalization of the Henry Hudson parkway was fulfilled for several months. Additionally, in a joint effort with Health, three Rho Chi members represented the Delta Nu chapter at an Asthma/COPD table. The members provided and educated the community on inhalation devices, counseled individuals on proper inhalation techniques, created a brochure on asthma and answered questions with these topics. 

Financial/ Budgeting: At the beginning of each fiscal year, budget allocations are provided to the College of Pharmacy organizations in accordance with the College’s financial plan. This year, our chapter received $5,000 to accommodate all expenses and activities. $1,200 was given to, our chapter president to attend the APhA Annual meeting in Baltimore, Maryland from March 04-07, 2016. $1,664 was allocated for the Rho Chi Annual Induction Ceremony and graduation cords. 

Initiation Function: The initiation ceremony took place on the evening of May 17, 2016 in the Touro College of Pharmacy Student Lounge. In attendance were newly inducted Rho Chi members, current Rho Chi members, faculty members, the Dean of Touro College, Academic Dean of Assessment, as well as family and friends of the inductees. The Touro College of Pharmacy Dean presented opening remarks. This was followed by the current Rho Chi President, Mehwish Mahmood. The newly elected Rho Chi President, Emily Messing, addressed the newly inducted, and Mehwish Mahmood presented closing remarks.

Evaluation/Reflection: The Delta Nu Chapter developed and implemented several events in the last year to help promote the vision of Rho Chi: the clinical pearl presentations, tutoring services, Health First Expo community service outreach and Adopt-a-Highway community service.  Members represented Rho Chi in all these events establishing their leadership skills and abilities.  The clinical pearl presentations were able to provide first and second year students with valuable information on interpreting laboratory values presented via Rho Chi members. This benefited the recipients of the presentation in preparation for practice experience rotations and also gave an opportunity for the presenters to improve their presentation and communication abilities. The fundraiser gave our members experience in collaborating to develop a plan that would be profitable for the organization and help the student body at the same time.  The fundraiser was a success in making a profit and also in providing students with a tool for future networking opportunities. The tutoring services enabled members to study, review pharmacotherapeutic material for the impending licensing exam. The Adopt-a-Highway community service program was a successful event that educated members on the necessity of community service and becoming leaders. The Health First Expo, a community event in an underserved region of the Bronx and enabled Rho Chi members to provide Asthma and COPD counseling and inhaler techniques with the use of actual inhaler devices and brochures created by the members. This year was the first year in which the Rho Chi Society held Touro College of Pharmacy’s very first Residency Panel Discussion called “Match Me.” The current president, Mehwish Mahmood, presented on an overview of the Residency Process and several tips to get underclassmen prepared for the residency application process for the following year. In attendance were students from various pharmacy classes and a panel of seven current fourth year students who were matched this year. There was a question and answer session which allowed students to ask about the residency experience and tips from the panel. It was an extremely successful event and we are looking to continue this tradition annually. 
